
MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 
OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

ROXBOROUGH VILLAGE METROPOLITAN DISTRICT 

HELD 

Tuesday, January 17, 2017 

A regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Roxborough 
Village Metropolitan District (referred to hereafter as "Board") was 
convened on Tuesday, January 17, 2017 at 6:30 p.m., at the West 
Metro Fire Station 15, 6220 N. Roxborough Park Road, Littleton, CO 
80125. The meeting was open to the public. 

ATTENDANCE In Attendance were Directors: 
Judi Holden 
Calvin Brown 
Bob Clinard 
Ron Bendall 
Linda Goodrich 

Also in Attendance were: 
Debbie Prysby; Resident, 7722 Kyle Way 
Ed Yeats; Resident 
Steve Sherman; Resident 
Katie James, Esq.; Folkestad Fazekas Barrick & Patoile, P.C. 
Eric Keesen & Steve Smith; BrightView Landscape 
Scott Barnett; Muthern; MIRE 
Cynthia Beyer; CliftonLarsonAllen, LLP 
Ray Sperger, Ark Ecological 

CALL TO ORDER 
AND APPROVE 
AGENDA The meeting was called to order at 6:33 p:m. by Director Holden. 

Upon a motion duly made by Director Brown, seconded by Director 
Goodrich and, upon vote, unanimously carried, the Board approved 
the agenda as presented. 

PUBLIC 
COMMENT and/or 
GUESTS 

A. Other 

Residents Steve Sherman and Ed Yeats proposed to the Board two 
items. 
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Would the Board consider naming the baseball field after a 
recently deceased member of the Roxborough Village MD 
community, David Scott? 

2. If the public were to do the fundraising, would the Board consider 
using the money for a memorial, which may include a boulder with 
a plaque, bench or another memorial at the baseball fields? 

Director Clinard informed Mr. Sherman and Mr. Yeats that memorial 
requests had been previously made by Roxborough residents. Ms. James 
stated the District may have a memorial policy resolution addressing this 
issue and she will research that for the next board meeting 

Mr. Barnett stated a flat rectangular bench would cost approximately 
$1,000. 

B. Ray Sperger, Ark Ecological Services 

Mr. Ray Sperger presented his proposal to the Board for Ark Ecological 
Services for 2017. Mr. Sperger presented options for the rehabilitation, the 
bank stabilization and rock repair at the Seven Acre Pond. Mr. Barnett 
asked about different alternatives for stabilization at the pond. 

Upon a motion duly made by Director Holden, seconded by Director 
Goodrich and, upon vote, unanimously carried, the Board approved 
the Service Agreement for Ark Ecological Services, LLC for 2017. 

ADMINTSTRATIVE 
MATTERS 

A. Consider Approval of Minutes of the December 6, 2016 
Special Meeting 

Upon a motion duly made by Director Clinard, seconded by Director 
Brown and, upon vote, unanimously carried, the Board approved the 
minutes of the December 6, 2016 Special Meeting subject to final review 
and revision by the District Manager incorporating the revisions made by 
Director Clinard. 
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B. Discuss and Consider Waiving All Board Signatures on Approved 
Minutes and only have Secretary Sign the Approved Minutes 

Ms. James and Ms. Beyer discussed with the Board a request to waive all 
board signatures on the meeting minutes and to use only the Secretary 
signature in the future. 

Upon a motion duly made by Director Goodrich, seconded by 
Director Holden and, upon vote, unanimously carried, the Board 
approved that minutes for the District will only require one signature block 
for the Secretary rather than the entire Board going forward. 

C. Resolution Designating Location for Posting of 24 Hour Notice for 
Year 2017 

Upon a motion duly made by Director Goodrich, seconded by 
Director Holden and, upon vote, unanimously carried, the Board 
approved the Resolution Designating Location for Posting of 24 Hour 
Notice for Year 2017. 

D. Other 

The Board directed the District Manager to confirm with the resident who 
was hand watering trees to determine what should be done with the dying 
trees she had planted as an experiment with the growth viability of certain 
evergreens in the RVMD environment. 

FINANCIAL 
MATTERS A. Review and Accept Financial Statements and Updated Cash 

Position as of December 6, 2016 

The Board reviewed the updated Financial Statements and Updated 
Cash Position as of December 6, 2016. 

Following review, upon a motion duly made by Director Clinard, 
seconded by Director Goodrich and, upon vote, unanimously carried, 
the Board approved the Financial Statements and Updated Cash 
Position as of December 6, 2016. 
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B. Follow-up on IRS Penalty Paid with the 12/6/20 16 Claims 

The Board directed the District Manager to follow up on the status of 
this and provide that information to the Board. 

C. Review and Consider Approval of Current Claims, Approve 
Transfer of Funds, and Ratify Payment of Autopay Claims 

Following review, upon a motion duly made by Director Goodrich, 
seconded by Director Clinard and, upon vote, unanimously carried, 
the Board approved the current claims, transfer of funds, and ratified 
payment of the autopay claims. 

D. Other 

None. 

DIRECTOR 
ITEMS A.  Other 

Director Brown stated he had been approached by a resident regarding 
the District installing a dog park. The Board declined to take any action 
on this due to costs and logistics of a dog park. 

LEGAL 
MATTERS 

A. Update Regarding Final Water Due Diligence Filing and Executive 
Session Pursuant To C.R.S. Section 24-6-402(4(B) and for the 
Purposes of Receiving Legal Advice on Specific Legal Questions, 
if requested 

Ms. James provided an update to the Board. No executive session was 
required for the update. The State Engineer recommended approval of the 
District's Due Diligence application. Attorney John Cyran will prepare a 
draft water decree for Ms. James to approve prior to submitting it to the 
Court. Mr. Cyran is hopeful the Court will approve the Decree once 
submitted. Once Ms. James receives this decree, she will provide it to the 
Board for review. 
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B. Review and Consider Approval of Two Changes to the 
CliftonLarsonAllen, LLP Accounting Engagement Letter 

1. Clarification on Preparation Services versus Compilation 
Services 

Ms. James indicated she had reviewed the CLA Accounting Engagement 
Letter for the District. The Board directed the District Manager provide a 
clarification of the preparation services versus compilation services. 

2. Cash Access Addendum 

The Board declined to act on the Cash Access Addendum and requested 
this item be tabled to the next board meeting on February 21. 

C. Other 

None. 

LANDSCAPE 
MAINTENANCE A. BrightView Landscape Report for January - Steve Smith 

Mr. Smith provided his report to the Board. The Board directed Mr. Smith 
to call Douglas County about the removal of a pine tree that fell down by 
the school. 

Following discussion, upon a motion duly made by Director Goodrich, 
seconded by Director Brown and, upon vote, unanimously carried, the 
Board approved the amendment for minor changes to the 2017 
BrightView Landscape Agreement, and directed Ms. James to finalize 
with BrightView. 

The Board directed the District Manager to contact Sterling Ranch to 
remove the trees along Rampart Range Road north of Village Circle East 
and to provide the contact information for Mr. Smith to the Board. 

ENGINEERING 
MATTERS 

A. Other 

Mr. Barnett discussed other options for the Wetlands Mitigation Program. 
The Board directed Mr. Barnett to obtain proposals from ERO Resources 
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and the Iris Company for mitigation of the pond. 

The Board also directed Mr. Barnett to contact Mr. Sperger regarding the 
various pond options. 

Mr. Barnett informed the Board that no pump station paint coating was 
completed because the weather was not warm enough to paint. 

MANAGER 
MATTERS A. RUSH Soccer Request for Field Use 

Ms. Beyer informed the Board that a meeting was held with RUSH Soccer 
to discuss field usage. The Board directed Ms. Beyer to contact the RUSH 
representatives to let them know the field would not be available until 
after July 15, 2017 and that was dependent upon the field rehabilitation. 

The Board directed the District Manager to determine what fees are for Y-
13 soccer. The Board wants to review its field fees to determine before 
rentals begin for 2017. 

B. Other 

None. 

OTHER A. Confirm Ouorum for Next Meeting - February 21, 2017 at 6:30 
BUSINESS p.m. at the West Metro Fire Station 15 

Director Goodrich indicated she would not be at the next meeting on 
February 21, 2017. 

ADJOURNMENT Upon a motion duly made by Director Brown, seconded by Director 
Bendall and, upon vote, unanimously carried, the Board adjourned 
the meeting at 9:15 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

By: 
Ronald B. Bendall/Secretary for the Meeting 


